
Without doubt The Tamaracks has the best finishing hole #18 that can be found 

anywhere. Not only is it a challenge for players to finish a good game, but also a 

great chance to make up ground against your opponent. Another thing that makes 

this hole special is the wonderful vantage point for spectators to watch the finish 

unfold. For 42 years there have been fun intended barbs and comments ema-

nating from the top of this hill. The art of crafting the exact right comment was 

perfected and exemplified by our recently departed friend Greg 

(BIG COOLER) Roy. Just in time for a Memorial Edition of The Mo-

rel Open in May, a permanent enclosure was installed on top of 

the hill. The hecklin will live on. In tribute to Greg’s requirement 

for a BIG COOLER to  facilitate a round of golf, his family has 

placed a permanent marker on his ACE  hole #17. 



It seems like it’s rainy or cold every Thursday Morning when 

the Geezett Gals show up. We thank the girls for their  

persistence. Love you girls!!! 



      The 12th annual  

 was held in July. 46 women decked out their carts and 

clothes to “RALLY FOR THE CURE”. There were a lot of new 

faces this year and many that have never missed a year. 

Save the date of Friday July 19th 2024 for a girls day out for 

a great cause! 



 Word on the street is that J.C & Ryan Colville won the first half 

when Tugboat Tommy missed an 8” putt on #18. (Coop’s snow-

man on that hole had nothing to do with it) Unfortunately the 

Colville’s didn’t fair as well against second half winners  Big Dog 

& Spike. BD’s 7 on #18  was just good enough. This is the third 

league championship for these guys in 30 years (including a 

championship in the scum suckin B flight in 1996) They attrib-

ute their success to the 3:30 warmups at the Airport Bar before 

their customary 6:10 tee time.  

The Tues Night Ladies Fun League hit a rec-

ord number of teams in 2023! 56 wives, 

mothers and professionals carved out time 

for themselves every Tuesday night for 10 

weeks. (one even having a baby between 

weeks) There were fantastic rounds played, 

amazing chip ins and countless laughs this 

season! CONGRATULATIONS TO SEPTEMBER 

WARD & ASHLEY HARDY on their 2nd first 

place finish in 3 years 



THE “snowman” THIS YEAR WAS A MODEL OF A CHINESE 

WEATHER (SPY) BALLOON. IT WAS DISCOVERED THAT IT 

WAS IN POSSESION OF HIGHLY CLASSIFIED DOCUMENTS 

SIMILAR TO WHAT WAS BEING FOUND IN EVERY POLITI-

TIONS CLOSET AT THE TIME. BEFORE HE WAS BURNED HE 

WAS SHOT OUT OF THE SKY BY THE MISSLE YOU SEE AT 

THE LEFT OF THE PICTURE.  

SHAWN “SHANK” HARTON 

WON THE MASTERS CONTEST 

 

INDEPENDENT JUDGE TODD BRINGOLD DETER-

MINED THAT JUST GRADUATED NURSE LINDSEY 

HAD THE BEST KENTUCKY DERBY BONNET THAT 

DAY. ALONG WITH KEILEY AND LINDA 

 KATHY WON ONCE 

& WAS HAPPY,,, BUT 

OVERALL SHE WAS A  

LOOOSER!! 



AFTER LOSING SPONSERSHIP 

TWICE IN THE LAST FEW 

YEARS, THIS YEARS WINNING 

TEAM MEMBER CHRIS BARNES 

SUGGESTED THE TOURNA-

MENT TO BE NAMED “the wee 

wee” THIS WAS IMMEDIATELY 

VETOED BY THE MAYOR. 
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4 BIG GAMES 

4 BIG PARTIES 





The 2023 event was held at the Firefly where a raucous battle was put on by the North 

squad with the help of our “go to” aid; the entertaining, (and some would say, ANNOY-

ING ) air horns.   Spike, Megan & Lindsey unveiled the TOP TEN REASONS THAT THE NORTH 

IS BETTER THAN THE SOUTH.  31 matches were played that Sunday for a total of 96 points 

available. The score keepers (brought in from Georgia) mishandled the ballots, passed 

them around like they were cocaine, and recounted and recounted…. And came up with 

the HIGHLY UNLIKELY decision that the North had lost by a single point!! That ties up the 

series with the match coming back to the friendly confines in Frost Township in 2024….    

WATCH OUT PIONEERS!!! 



 

The 2023 edition of the MOREL OPEN was a little bit special. 

Nearly 200 friends of Greg Roy got together on a Saturday in 

May that was without weather to pay tribute to the BIG 

COOLER and to raise money that will help Harrison seniors 

achieve their way to a career in the trades. 

The first FIREMANS SCRAMBLE 

went off without a hitch on 9-23-23 



DAVE DEVINE PLAYED CHRISTMAS  

DAY,,, GREGORY & JEFFREY PLAYED 

IN THE FOG THE NEXT DAY. 

2 YOUNG LADS PLAYED THE  

LAST ROUND OF ‘23 ON NEW 

YEARS EVE, THEN PLAYED 

THE FIRST ROUND OF ‘24  ON 

NEW  YEARS DAY. 

GARLAND GUYS IN SEPTEMBER ,,,, 

Where the hell was rex?? 





LEAH & KARLY 



CHAMPS 

Wally,  

Cameron 

Jimmy 

Miegs 
LADIES 

CHAMPS 

2nd PLACE 



 THE PICTURE OF 

THE YEAR WAS 

TAKEN BY THE  

ALWAYS PROUD 

OF HER GRANDPA 

KAIDA! 

ITS ALWAYS A 

GOOD IDEA TO 

HAVE YOUR CAM-

ERA READY ON 

TOURNAMENT 

DAYS! 

KAIDA LOVINGLY 

CAPTIONS THIS 

PHOTO— 

”FAL-COON BEERS 

KILL BRAIN CELLS” 
AS YOU CAN TELL, WE ARE ALWAYS LOOKING 

FOR GOOD PICTURES TO INCLUDE IN THE DAILY 

DIVOT. GET YOUR BEST STUFF TO US. 




